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SPECIAL PUBLIC NOTICE 

AMENDED NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY AND EXTENSION OF COMMENT PERIOD 
DRAFT SUPPLEMENTAL ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT STATEMENT 

FOR U.S. ARMY CORPS OF ENGINEERS, ST. LOUIS DISTRICT 
MIDDLE MISSISSIPPI RIVER REGULATING WORKS PROJECT 

 
SUMMARY: Interested parties are hereby notified that the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers 
(USACE) has extended the public comment period for the Draft Supplemental Environmental 
Impact Statement (DSEIS) for the Middle Mississippi River Regulating Works Project. The 
DSEIS is now available for public review and comment until January 18, 2017, extended from 
the previously announced date of December 19, 2016. An Amended Notice of Availability 
announcing the extension appeared in the Federal Register on November 25, 2016.  
 
DATE BY WHICH COMMENTS MUST BE RECEIVED: January 18, 2017 

 
PUBLIC MEETINGS: The dates for the public meetings have not changed. USACE is 
hosting two open house style public meetings to provide information and gather public 
feedback on the DSEIS. The open house events will be held in Cape Girardeau, MO and 
Alton, IL. They will provide information on the Corps of Engineers’ river engineering mission 
on the Middle Mississippi River with subject matter experts available to answer questions. 
This will also be an opportunity for the public to provide comments and engage with Corps 
of Engineers’ subject matter experts on any issues or concerns with the Regulating Works 
Project Supplemental Environmental Impact Statement. 
 
WHEN: Wednesday, November 30, 2016 
TIME:  5:00 p.m. until 7:00 p.m. 
WHERE:  Missouri Department of Conservation 
       Cape Girardeau Nature Center - Multipurpose Room 
       2289 County Park Drive 
       Cape Girardeau, MO  63701 
 
 

 

 



WHEN: 
TIME: 

Thursday, December 1, 2016 
5:00 p.m. until 7:00 p.m. 

WHERE: National Great Rivers Museum - Classroom 
#2 Locks and Dam Way 
Alton, IL 62002 

TO OBTAIN A COPY: An electronic copy of the DSEIS may be downloaded from: 

http://www.mvs.usace.army.mil/Missions/Navigation/SEIS/Librarv.aspx 

Hard copies of the DSEIS and related documents are also available for viewing at the St. 
Louis District's Environmental Compliance Branch in the Robert A. Young Federal Building at 
1222 Spruce St. , St. Louis, MO. 

CONTACT INFORMATION: Comments on the DSEIS must reach this office no later than the 
above expiration date of the Public Notice to become part of the record and be considered in 
the decision. Comments or requests for additional information should be sent to: 

Kip Runyon 
U.S. Army Corps of Engineers - St. Louis District 
1222 Spruce St. 
St. Louis, MO 63103-2833 
(314 )331-8396 
RegWorksSEIS@usace.army.mil 

BAM ~ Brian L. jQnson 
Chief, Environmental Compliance 
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